
Dr. Alan Billings, Tony Farrell,

South Yorkshire Police and Crime Commissioner, c/o 42 Idsworth Road,

South Yorkshire Joint Secretariat, Sheffield,

18 Regent Street, S5 6UP

Barnsley,

S70 2HG. Tony@jahtruth.net

1st December 2014

Dear Dr. Billings,

I hope this letter finds you well, in good spirit and having a good day.

My name is Tony Farrell. I write first of all to wish you well in your new role following your election. I 

followed the election campaigns with keen interest as I had myself  hoped to stand for nomination as an 

independent candidate. In the end, that did not happen because my return to Sheffield, from Ireland, came 

too late for me to be eligible on the electoral roll register. Before I realised that I was ineligible, in a single 

hour, I had acquired the prerequisite 100 signatories in support of my nomination for election, at a 

Sheffield Mosque, located in your former boss David Blunkett's constituency of Brightside and 

Hillsborough.

I read much about  David Blunkett's endorsements of you. He was putting you on a pedestal, describing 

you allegedly as the most honest man in the country. Notwithstanding Mr. Blunkett's political rhetoric on 

your appointment, I have set all that aside, and listened intently to what you personally had to say about the 

post you now hold, and how you intend to conduct your affairs. My intrigue heightened greatly the moment 

you quoted from Jeremiah, at the live debate.

Jeremiah 29:7 English Standard Version (ESV)

7 But seek the welfare of the city where I have sent you into exile, and pray to  the Lord on 

its behalf, for in its welfare you will find your welfare.

An honest true prophet from God, like Jeremiah, would be welcome indeed in the city of Sheffield and in 

the towns of Barnsley, Doncaster and Rotherham, at least by those people who truly love God. The question 



from me is a simple one. Have you been sent by God, or are you just a smooth-talking bible-quoter 

following Satan's deceitful wicked ways, that have led South Yorkshire Police astray for the last 30 years? 

The deceit and the corruption started in earnest in the mid 1980's, and you need to be made aware that God 

has put a curse on South Yorkshire Police, and that you will need to become knowledgeable about why He 

has done so, and the actions that must be taken, before that curse will be lifted.

For my part, I do not yet know the answer to that burning question, of whether or not you are a true man 

of God, or just a smooth-talker. Naturally, I hope very much that you are the former. Who am I to ask that 

rather odd question, you may well ask. Well, in case you had not heard of me, I am the former Principal 

Intelligence Analyst for South Yorkshire Police. I worked for the organisation for seventeen years, before 

being dismissed on 2nd September 2010, for not breaking the ninth commandment, and refusing to lie in 

my strategic threat assignment for the Chief Constable. Before that, at a time when you were Deputy 

Leader of the City Council, I worked under David Purchon as a General Manager in Environmental 

Health and Trading Standards. I took a keen interest in the Thunhurst Report about Inequalities in Health 

in the City of Sheffield.

These days, I am much more knowledgeable about what is really going on, than I was back then. If you 

mention me to Sally Parkin, she knows of me and is aware of some of my background. On behalf of Shaun 

Wright, Sally took possession of a 77 page report on 12th August 2013. In that report, I raised seven very 

serious issues that should have been of major concern to the South Yorkshire Police Commissioner. Not a 

single one of those seven issues was addressed satisfactorily, by your predecessor, in my opinion. 

Repeatedly, Mr. Wright declined to meet with me. Ironically, Shaun Wright's bashfulness coincided with 

his public declarations, on BBC Look North, that nobody seemed to know who he was. Shaun Wright's 

official response to my issues, amounted to nothing less than a deliberate willful blindness and attempted 

white-wash, on some very serious issues. I do not seek to apportion any blame on Ms. Parkin here, for the 

lame official response I received. My report was for Shaun Wright, and is now for you, and I am fairly sure 

that he was the decision-maker who shaped the evasive response. 

Now that you have some background, I can now let you know that I would like to ask you a very important 

question, about whether or not you are truly a man sent by God. If you are, I want to offer up three items 

for your enlightenment and consideration. I would urge you to familiarise yourself with the vitally 

important material on offer. 



These are itemised as follows:

1) A DVD consisting of two films. One made just for you, featuring our special shofar-

blowing activities which occurred both inside and outside your new office premises, on 

Regent Street on 5th July 2013, and at other targeted locations in South Yorkshire, asking 

God to bring down the wall of silence and corruption in the SYPCC, which has now 

happened with Shaun Wright's exposure and resignation. Hence my question about 

whether you have been sent by God, or not. The other film was made for David Crompton, 

but we are now including it in our package to you, as David remains silent on the matter. 

2) A DVD of the Seven Hills Ripple Effect Film.

3)  A Joseph booklet by JAH.

Why should you bother looking at the above?

Well, in short, I am not just a former whistle-blower from South Yorkshire Police with valuable insight on 

some key policing issues, but far more importantly than that, I am a messenger sent to you from God, and I 

have been asked by Father to deliver an important message to you, in these turbulent end-times, now that 

you are in your new role, which you want to scrap. I come with a friendly free-offer to help you and offer 

up vital insight, as you embark on your new and important role for the next couple of years or so.

Ultimately, my purpose in writing to you in your new role is to request a meeting with you. My preference 

would be for you to meet with both JAH and myself. If you educate yourself with the attached items, you 

will then know who JAH is. After you have hopefully done this, so that you have the necessary 

background, we would then be more than happy to meet with and advise you. We would suggest a meeting 

format of a two-on-two. That might include on your side, either David Crompton, or perhaps your deputy.

We implore you not to make the same mistakes as your predecessor Shaun Wright, who experienced such 

an unhappy demise, because of his reluctance to take heed in key areas of the Police and Crime 

Commissioner's business. Respectfully we ask you to give the matter very serious consideration. We 

appreciate you will have a massive amount of work-related issues to consider, but I have no hesitation in 



saying that, if you are a true man of God, you will accept our offer to meet. If on the other hand, you are 

unwittingly or otherwise working for Satan, then you will almost certainly decline to meet up. Nobody is 

more attuned to the meaning of your quote from Jeremiah than JAH Himself.

At my level of understanding, I want to end with a quote from Isaiah, whom you will know as one of the 

other major prophets, besides Jeremiah, in the Old Testament. Had I been part of the debate, I would have 

responded to your prophetic utterances, with the Holy Scripture as given below.

Isaiah 5:20 King James Version (KJV)

20 Woe unto them that call evil good, and good evil; that put darkness for light, and light 

for darkness; that put bitter for sweet, and sweet for bitter!

May the Peace of the Lord be with you, always.

Tony Farrell



Ms. Sally Parkin, Tony Farrell,

Office of South Yorkshire Police & Crime Commissioner , c/o 42 Idsworth Road,

South Yorkshire Joint Secretariat, Sheffield,

18 Regent Street, S5 6UP

Barnsley,

S70 2HG. Tony@jahtruth.net

1st December 2014

Dear Ms. Parkin,

I hope this finds you well, in good spirit, and having a good day.

Further to your email dated 20th November 2014, please find enclosed a letter and some important items for 
Dr. Billing's attention.

I would be grateful if you could bring all these items to Dr Billing's attention at your earliest convenience. 
Also, it would be much appreciated if you could acknowledge receipt of this letter via my email address.

I look forward to your acknowledgment and Dr. Billing's reply.

Yours sincerely

Tony Farrell


